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PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

Shed Demolition 
 
With such a large number of volunteers (parents and students) attending last Sundayôs working bee, the 
demolition of the old storage shed adjacent to the oak tree only took 3 hours. Sincere thanks to all of the 
volunteers for working tirelessly throughout the morning to complete the job (in between hail and rain showers) so 
efficiently and quickly. This was a fantastic team effort that achieved a brilliant result! A list of names of those who 
attended is in Yelkaôs working bee report in the following pages. 
 
With the shed now removed, it has opened up the area dramatically and changed the aesthetics around the oak 
tree. The next phase of the project will include the removal of the concrete pavers and edging, along with the 
current seating. The surface will then be reinstated ready for the installation of new seats and tables.  
 
2017 Parent Opinion Survey 
 
This year 179 families in the school were chosen by random selection to complete the 2017 Parent Opinion 
Survey. If you have as yet not completed the survey then I urge you to do so. Currently only 48% of families 
selected have responded. The Department has extended the deadline to Sept 3 to allow more families to respond. 
The information and data that is collected from the survey is extremely valuable at both a school and 
Departmental level, so I urge families to take the time to complete the survey.  
 
Book Week 
 
Dress-up day today was an exciting way for the students to celebrate this yearôs Book Week. What an amazing 
and creative array of costumes we had across all year levels. A huge thank you to everyone for going to such an 
effort for the day. The teachers also got into the spirit of the day with some wonderful costumes from them also. 
 
The parade in the Stadium at midday was a fantastic way for everyone to view the costumes and celebrate 
childrenôs literature. Our Library Leaders, Aran D and Oscar R assisted with MC duties during the parade. Thank 
you to Miss Bentley, Mrs Kenos and the JSC for organising and coordinating this event. 
 
Australian Boys Choir 
 
Three Greythorn students are members of The Australian Boys Choir and have all been selected to perform at the 
Desert Song Festival being held in Alice Springs in September. Congratulations to Aren D (6JM), Edwin K (6HK) 
and Denzel S (6MN) for being selected to perform at this festival. This is a wonderful opportunity for them and we 
look forward to hearing about their experiences in the Northern Territory.  

Congratulations Veronique 
 
Veronique D (6JM) has been selected to represent Australia in the ADS International Dance Theatrical Team and 
will be competing in Germany in November at the IDO World Dance Titles. This is a wonderful achievement for 
Veronique to be selected in the Australian team, as she spends many hours training and this is a well-earned 
reward for her hard work and commitment to her sport. 
 
To help raise funds for the team to travel to Germany, Veronique is holding a guess-the-lollies-in-the-jar 
competition. Details of this will be announced at next weekôs assembly. 



Anˍɼˏʤ Seˉʿɳʍ 
Pˠ˔nˌ˔pʨʕ 

Casino Royale 
 
The Casino Royale night is almost upon us (Sept 9) with a large number of tickets already sold. The 
deadline for purchasing early-bird tickets at a reduced rate is tomorrow, so I urge you to purchase 
your tickets as soon as possible. Thank you to the families who have donated items for prizes. The 
PFA will gladly accept further donations. These can be left in the box located near the main office.  
 
Fathersô Day Stall  
 
A reminder that the Fathersô Day Stall is being held this Friday. Once again there will be an excellent 
array of items for sale ranging from $2 - $10. Thank you to Anna Toth for coordinating the stall along 
with assistance from the PFA.   
 
Lost Clothing 
 
Most items of lost uniform clothing are returned to the owners as they are clearly named and 

identifiable. Many parents go to a lot of trouble to clearly name clothing including strategically 
embroidering names on. Despite these efforts, items do go missing that are never returned. If you 
notice your child/children bringing home clothing that is labelled as another childôs, then it would be 
appreciated if these could be returned to school and we will return them to the owner.  

 
Greythorn Primary School  

 
  
  

Parents who wish to enrol 
siblings of existing GPS students 

 For Prep 2018  
 

 PLEASE DO SO NOW 
  
  

Please visit the office for an enrolment form  

Working with Children Check - a reminder for all parents: 

The WWC Check is a minimum checking standard set by the Working with Children Act 2005 for 
those who work with children, either on a paid or voluntary basis. 

All parent helpers in the school, as well as attending excursions and swimming, are now required to 
have a current Volunteer Working with Children Check and provide the details to our office.  
 
The application process is available online. For more information, or to apply, see our website under 
the Parent Information tab. 



Wednesday 30 August  
3KA 

Book Character Day 
Visit Minifie Park Kinder 
4th Chess Club 1:00pm 
PFA meeting 9:00am 

Friday 1 September  Fathers Day Stall 

Saturday 2 September  Aero Schools Spring Areochallenge 

Wednesday 6 September  5th Chess Club 1:00pm 

Thursday 7 September 3KA Visit Friend St Kinder 
District Athletics 

Saturday 9 September  PFA Casino Royale Fundraiser 

Monday 11 September Yr 5 Ceres Excursion 

Tuesday 12 September 3MW Visit Balwyn East Kinder 
Whole School Photo, Year 6 Photo, JSC Photo 

Wednesday 13 September Yr 6 
 

Ceres Excursion 
Aero Schools Australian Championships 
6th Chess Club 1:00pm 

Thursday 14 September  Aero Schools Australian Championships 

Tuesday 19 September 3SR Friend St Kinder 

Wednesday  20 September Prepð2 Athletics Day @ Doncaster Athletics Track 
Last day of canteen Term 3 

Thursday 21 September  Footy Fun Day CANTEEN CLOSED 

Friday 22 September  End of Term 3 2:30pm 

Monday 9 October  Students return 

Wednesday 11 October  Prep Transition # 1 2:15pmð3:15pm 

Wednesday 18 October  Prep Transition # 2 2:15pmð3:15pm 

Wednesday 25 October  Prep Transition # 3 2:15pmð3:15pm 

Thursday 26 October  Animato Music Festival and Senior Choir and Taiko 

Monday 30 October Yr 6 David Metro Trains 

Wednesday 1 November  Prep Transition # 4 2:15pmð3:15pm 

Tuesday 7 November  Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday  8 November  Prep Swimming 8/11ð17/11 

Tuesday 21 November  Musica VivaðSousaphonics 

Wednesday 22 November  Prep Transition # 5 2:15pmð3:15pm 
7:00pm Oxfam Music Festival Senior Choir and Taiko 
Group 

Wednesday 29 November  Prep Transition # 6 2:15pmð3:15pm 

Friday 1 December  Twilight MarketðPFA Fundraiser 3:30pmð7:00pm 



Music News 

        Coming Up!  
      
                Year 3 will be performing at Assembly  
   Next Monday 4 th September  
 
                  Year 3 students will need to be in the Stadium by 8:45 on Monday     

Thursday 31st August Clarissa Koukounas 

Friday 1st September HELP NEEDED 

Monday 4th September  

Tuesday 5th September  

Wednesday 6th September Megan Evers 

Thursday 7th September Carolyn De Jong 

Friday 8th September Monica Creedon 

Monday 11th September  

Tuesday 12th September  

Wednesday 13th September Linda Muir 

Canteen Bites 






















